From: <u>David Gordon</u>
To: <u>Didrikson,Amy</u>

Subject: Proposed Zoning Amendment 73 Sydenham Street, File D-14-011-2024

Date: August 21, 2024 9:15:50 AM

Caution: This email is from an external source. Please exercise caution when opening attachments or clicking links, especially from unknown senders.

Dear Colleagues:

We own an apartment and live in the Apartments at Sydenham Street, immediately across the street from the subject property.

We write to support the amendment to the Zoning Bylaw to recognize the Secret Garden as an existing non-conforming use with a restaurant and outdoor patio.

The Secret Garden is a great bed and breakfast and an excellent use for a large historic house in our neighbourhood, the Old Sydenham Ward Heritage Conservation District. It joins with the Rosemount Inn and Hochelaga Inn to add to the charm of the immediate area.

Another restaurant with an outdoor patio simply adds to the quality of life in the neighbourhood. The patio added to the Curry Original restaurant, one block away has added much enjoyment, and no difficulties, over the past few years.

We are not concerned about additional parking demand – the neighbourhood regularly hosts concerts with 900 people at the Spire, directly across the street, without severe difficulty.

Please approve this amendment to the zoning bylaw.

Sincerely

David L.A. Gordon and Katherine Rudder

Kingston ON Canada

Dr. David L.A. Gordon, FCIP RPP AICP P.Eng. Professor School of Urban and Regional Planning Department of Geography and Planning

Queen's University